TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 28th April 2019 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Laura Paillat (Cornwall-Finistère initiative), Keith Shaw (Callington), Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix), Yvonne Byles (St Germans), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Roger Holmes (Liskeard)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Christine Martin (Torpoint), Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven), Peter Crumpler (Penzance), Karen Bennett (Penzance)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Proposed as a true record by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) and seconded by June Thomas (Bodmin) with the addition of apologies from Stephanie Yates (Saltash). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

None
4. CORRESPONDENCE
a. University of Plymouth Twinning Questionnaire which has been forwarded to associations
b. Other correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue welcomed the delegates and thanked them for giving up another fine Sunday afternoon for the benefit of twinning. The season for visits is now underway and she was looking forward to hearing of plans being made by our local associations.
Last week she had the opportunity to meet up with some members of the Guipavas twinning association when on a private visit to Brittany and also to visit the gentleman from Lopérec who, seven years ago, had asked for the TCC to help in setting up a twinning link with a town in Cornwall. They had been put in touch with Kilkhampton in North Cornwall but unfortunately, due to reticence on behalf of the French mayor, the link had not proceeded. But at least we heard the rest of the story!
While away she was contacted by a journalist who writes for France magazine asking if Sue was happy to answer some questions about twinning in Cornwall. Sue agreed and is still waiting for the questions to arrive!
Coupled with the questionnaire from Plymouth University it would appear that twinning is being put in the spotlight and on more than one occasion Sue had heard comments of how important it would become post-B****t! Sue is obviously hoping there will be no post-B****t but considers that twinning is now even more important in the 21st Century.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
Current Account at HSBC
Balance carried forward 14th April 2019                £3630.78
INCOME since January Meeting
Affiliation                                 

£100.00
Public Liability Insurance

£  44.00
AGM Lunch



£576.00
Lottery 
 


£  11.25
TOTAL Income                            
£731.25
EXPENITURE since January Meeting

Lottery                                       

£  46.27
TOTAL Expenditure

£  46.27
Increase in balance since January Meeting = £731.25 - £46.27  =     £684.98

The account is still showing a healthy balance and that the holiday for associations who paid the premium two years ago will continue for at least the next renewal year.
Four years ago, at the next AGM, Keith took on the role of Treasurer for two years. He agreed to extend the period for another year after the two years. A further year on, it is now time for him to step down as Treasurer at the coming AGM in November.
He would have preferred to have notified the meeting in person but due to a change in dates, this meeting now clashes with the International Celtic Congress in Newquay so he cannot make it.

Sue underlined the need for all associations to pursue the search for a new volunteer to take on the Treasurer’s role from November and asked that all associations make twinning members Cornwall-wide aware of the vacancy.











ACTION: All associations

After a turbulent few months, Saltash has now reorganised its committee. The outstanding affiliation fee was paid in cash and received by the Secretary who promised faithful to pass it on to the treasurer and ask that a receipt be issued!
ACTION: Rick

7. BOULES COMPETETION 2019

The piste has been in use since April by Truro Twinning and has not raised any issues. Alison Mandeville said that they would contact the groundsman if there were any last-minute problems.
Sue reminded attendees that it was an all-day event and also that associations were reminded to bring along raffle prizes.


Application forms had already been issued by Beatrice.

8. AGM 2019
The Penventon needs to be contacted for further details. Alison Mandeville (Truro/Morlaix) was to talk on the European beaver which had been introduced 18 months ago.
ACTION: Beatrice

9. AOB
Truro-Morlaix had sourced cross-flagged (Breton/Cornish) pin badges and had ordered 100 which would be offered to their association on the occasion of their 40th anniversary of twinning. Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) would forward the contact address for the pins and also for keyrings to the Secretary for dissemination.

























ACTION: Alison

Rick would add the details to the TCC website under “Special Offers”.










ACTION: Rick
DoNM:

1stSeptember

General Meeting
Lostwithiel

17th November

AGM 


Penventon Hotel (tbc)
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